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In Reply Refer To: 
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Michael Smith, Commissioner 
Indiana Department of Transportation 
100 North Senate Avenue Room N758 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46204-2249 

Dear Commissioner Smith: 

This letter serves as the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) Indiana Division Office’s 
process recertification decision regarding the Indiana Department of Transportation (INDOT)’s 
updated Transportation Asset Management Plan (TAMP). 

INDOT’s updated TAMP dated June 23, 2022, was received by the Division Office on June 24, 
2022. FHWA has determined that the processes followed by INDOT to develop the updated 
TAMP comply with the requirements set forth in 23 U.S.C. 119(e), as amended by the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law (BIL) that took effect on October 1, 2021, and 23 CFR 515.13(a)). Therefore, 
the INDOT’s TAMP development processes are recertified as of August 22, 2022. 

The FHWA Indiana Division Office would like to commend you and your staff for your broad 
participation in the development of the updated TAMP, a risked-based asset management plan. 

Should you have any questions, please contact Ms. Tymli Frierson at tymli.frierson@dot.gov or 
317-223-2340.

Sincerely, 

Jermaine R. Hannon 
Division Administrator 

 cc:  Louis Feagans, INDOT 
Todd Shields, INDOT  
Tymli Frierson, FHWA 
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